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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION-Marketing Subcommittee
MEETING MINUTES
April 10, 2013
Suite 425, Conference Room A
1:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Commissioners  Elaine Brown,  Richard Redick, Carl Cannon; Barbara Goodman (ex officio), Paul Astleford (ex officio);  Deputy General Counsel Peggy Sidman; Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office; Brendan Cumiskey, the Dalton Agency; Mitch Reeves, Ferry Task Force; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council;  Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
Commissioner Elaine Brown called the meeting to order at 1:00 P.M.

At the previous Marketing Committee meeting, Commissioner Barbara Goodman had volunteered to draft a rack card for use in marketing the ferry.  Commissioner Goodman distributed her draft rock card and the meeting’s attendees proceeded to discuss the design and content.  At the outset, Commissioner Brown suggested that “Save the Ferry!” and “Keep the Ferry” be replaced with “Ride the Ferry!”  Commissioner Carl Cannon suggested that it might be helpful to add a map to the rack card.  Brendan Cumiskey, the Dalton Agency, suggested adding a one dollar coupon to the rack card.
On the promotion to designate A1A a Coastal Scenic Byway and market the First Coast, Commissioner Paul Astleford said that it was important to underscore the ferry as the link; there is an integral link between the ferry and the First Coast.

The Committee felt that there ought to be promotional signage and advertisement at the ferry’s landings and aboard the vessel itself.  Any visuals should have hordes of people in the picture to create a sense of excitement.

Commissioner Cannon cautioned that we not minimize the ferry in the advertisement that promoted the linkage of the First Coast and the ferry.  The ferry was an experience, as well.

The Committee envisioned a photograph of the ferry on a rack card and above the ferry emblazoned “Your Connection to the Scenic Highway.”

On Advertising on the Ferry, the Committee saw the function of advertising as a means of raising revenue and increasing ridership.  

There should be signs on the back of the JTA buses at the Beaches that read: “Follow Me to the Ferry.”

Commissioner Rick Redick broached the idea of an express lane at the ferry.  For an extra charge, a rider could be the first on and first off.  An “image” issue was pondered.

In the discussion of advertising on the vessel itself, Commissioner Cannon reported on the findings from his research of how the airport approached advertising.  He suggested that the Commission talk with JIA’s sales people.

The Commissioners discussed the notion of potential mascots to promote the ferry.

Commissioner Brown mentioned a Tourist Development Council grant application form that Annette Hastings had sent her.  The suggestion was for the Commission to pass the TDC Festival Application form along to the Ferry Task Force for their consideration.  Mitch Reeves, at the meeting representing the Ferry Task Force, was receptive to the idea and welcomed the application to consider.
Commissioner Redick suggested that the committee recommend to the Commission that Mr. Reeves become an ex officio St. Johns River Ferry Commissioner to strengthen the ties and relationship between the Commission and the Ferry Task Force.

There being no further business, the Marketing Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:06 P.M.
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